
Resource Sheet 2.2 – Trafficking into sexual exploitation  

 
The UK government estimates that there are 4000 trafficked women in the UK who 
are in forced sexual exploitation.  Whilst the majority of trafficked women are from 
other countries, there have been instances of UK born women and girls being 
trafficked into sexual exploitation.  
 
 

Barbara was 18 years old when she was trafficked from Nigeria to London into 
forced prostitution.  
 
My mother died when I was young but I was still able to go to school because my 
father had a job in Benin City as a bus dinner but he was killed in a car accident 
when I was 11 years old and I had to go and live with my aunt and uncle. I was 
forced to drop out of a school and I worked on another vegetable stall on the road to 
the main market. I was also forced to do all the household chores. I was beaten a lot. 
When I was 14 years old my uncle started to abuse me.  
 
I was 16 when I first met ‘George’. He was a friend of the family and lived in London. 
He said he had a successful job and was just about to have a baby with his wife. He 
asked my aunt and uncle whether he could give me a job in his home to look after 
the baby. He said I would have the chance to get an education and would be paid 
well for my work.  
 
I was so excited and said yes straight away. Two days later I set off with George, my 
aunt and uncle to go to Lagos and fly to London. On the way we stopped at a village 
and I was taken to meet a local priest. They told me to do exactly as the priest said.  
 
I was taken into a darkened room and the priest told me to remove my clothes. He 
then cut my body with a razor and rubbed black chalk into the cuts. Afterwards he 
killed a chicken and cut the heart in two and forced me to eat the raw heart and drink 
some whiskey. He also cut my toenail and cut a bit of my armpit hair and put them in 
a vessel. They told me that the vessel contained my body so that the juju gods could 
now always find me.  
 
George told me that I had now made a contract with the juju to work for him and do 
what he said. He said if I didn’t the juju gods will find me and that they will give me 
bad dreams and make me go mad. He said if I was really bad they would kill me. 
 
We then flew from Lagos to the UK on a budget airline. I was able to get into the UK 
on a false passport.  When I arrived in London I soon realised that George didn’t 
have a wife or baby I was to be a prostitute and he forced me to work with two other 
girls that he also controlled.   
 
After several months I got to know a customer and we hatched a plan to escape. He 
gave me a mobile phone and one day, when I knew George was going to be out I 
rang the customer and he smuggled me out.  
 
He took me straight to Euston and gave me a train ticket to Glasgow. He told me to 
claim asylum. That is how I escaped. 


